
Fairness, Democracy, and the Evolu6on of Prosociality 

DSW: I want to get at Teilhard's concept of brain of brains, and it's based on what we've been talking 
about, and I think it's one of the most important conclusions that can be drawn about the human 
superorganism, is that it must be egalitarian. In a sense it must be democra=c, because if there are big 
power imbalances within the group, then of course there's a recipe for bullying and so on. What you get 
with hunter-gatherer society is this yin and yang of stubborn independence. Nobody can tell me what to 
do. Nobody can push me around, and least of all you, and at the same =me we're going to do something, 
and if you don't do what we agreed upon, then bad on you. So that combina=on of individual rights 
basically is how we would think about it in a modern context, it was very much inherent to the human 
superorganism. 

And as you know, people who talk about major evolu=onary transi=ons, dis=nguish two kinds, which 
they call fraternal and egalitarian. Fraternal is poorly chosen. It should be maternal, but the point being 
is that if everyone in the group is very highly related, then you can easily get a reproduc=ve division of 
labor, such as queens and workers and so on. But if that's not the case, then you have to get democra=c 
arrangements such as the rules of meiosis, the structure of chromosomes which bind everyone, so that 
all the genes… 

TD: All fair. 

DSW:... all fair. Fairness, fairness, fairness. I think this is so important because if it is indeed the case, if 
we could make an authorita=ve scien=fic statement, and human society—let’s restrict it to the small 
scale at the moment, but it's not going to change as we increase in scale, in my opinion—then must be 
equitable, must recognize the moral equality of members of the group, defined as inside the moral 
circle, and that's a big proviso. Anything goes when you're outside the moral circle, and so on, then 
that's a priceless thing to be able to say, and corresponds to what Teilhard said when he talked about 
individuals as that “pearl beyond price”. He wanted us to know that the human superorganism is not of 
the totalitarian variety. Would you like to elaborate on that? 

TD: First of all, it's obvious that it's not like, for example, a beehive, in which individuals just work, 
sacrifice their lives for the whole. We human beings are different. I think the other interes=ng problem in 
all of this is that we oSen=mes confuse prosocial behavior with altruis=c behavior. I think it's really 
important to keep them separate because most human socie=es, although there's a lot of altruis=c 
behavior, we care for each others, oSen=mes, though usually in small groups. Most of what keeps the 
society working is elaborate prosocial organiza=ons. That is things that keep the balance that we're 
talking about. Keep the fairness as much as possible, though we allow some degree of varia=on in this.  

That seems to be the challenge all the way up in biology. One of the reasons that I think this fits well 
with this problem, and you know this as well as anyone else, with the problem of mul=levels in biology, 
is that you can't build a higher level on a lower level if the lower level isn't stable. The ques=on is, how 
do you get stability? How do you get balance? How do you get long-term preserva=on in lower levels? 
And the answer is, it can't be that way if it's not fair. That is if there is the possibility that the system can 
come apart because some individual components are in a sense diverging from the common goal, then 
it's not a founda=on that you can build upon.  

Hierarchy in evolu=on depends upon lower levels being fair, to some extent, or at least being stable 
enough so that you can build on top of them, having in a sense, slower degrada=on and produc=on. So 
one of the challenges I think we face, we certainly no=ce it at the level of human socie=es, is how do we 
stabilize it? How do we stabilize it so we can build larger and larger coopera=ves? I think this has been 
the challenge throughout human history. 



DSW: Let's spend some more =me on prosociality, defined in terms of ac=on, as opposed to mo=va=on. 
To pick an example, probably the strongest form of prosociality is the concept of reputa=on. That 
basically, if you want high status in a group, then you have to cul=vate a good reputa=on. That means 
doing stuff that's good for the group. You can't just be a bully. Everyone could be just purely self-
interested, but nevertheless, they're all driven to do prosocial ac=ons, says nothing about their 
mo=va=on, or you might well have sympathy, empathy, love, friendship, a prosocial mo=va=on. It's a 
complex rela=onship between prosociality defined in terms of ac=on, versus defined in terms of mo=ves.  

The more distributed we get about thinking about any society, then the more you're geZng prosociality 
in terms of distributed networks, and the individual, whatever its mo=va=on is, is becoming more and 
more neuron-like, and might not have any even awareness that they're taking part in this process. I think 
that when we talk about social insects for example, we also get quite a bit of that. We know the 
asymmetry between the queen and the worker, but in fact, if the physiology of the colony is highly 
distributed, then actually the workers are in a democra=c arrangement. That's why Tom Seeley wrote his 
book, The Honeybee Democracy, is that in order for the decision making process to take place, there had 
to be an equality in the agents going out and gathering informa=on, coming back and comparing the 
informa=on, so that becomes a democra=c process. 

TD: With huge division of labor.  

DSW: Yeah.  

TD: I think the key, the key to each of these stories is the issue of distributed control. What determines 
an organism is that the distribu=on of control maintains the whole. For me, I think that the most 
interes=ng ques=on for me in all of this, including the issue of how the Noosphere might develop, has to 
do with how distributed control evolves. How do you go from a situa=on of individual control, to a 
system of distributed control? Now, one could imagine a human designers, a human, some people would 
even call it a manager. I won't men=on names here, but that somebody just says, "I'm going to force you 
to do this. I have the power to force you to cooperate," and typically that individual takes advantage. But 
the real challenge is that that's not stable. What's stable is when there's a common interest in which 
large numbers of the components, whether they're people or cells, have a common interest and to 
damage the common interest, damages the individuals. 

DSW: I wanted to bring in gossip here, because it's the perfect segue of language and regula=on, and so 
on. I was just becoming part of this project, reminded me of my own work on gossip, and in the first 
place if you look at what anthropologists have to say about it, it's all about a system of social control. 
Basically what happens is that people talk about all sorts of stuff, but if something bad happens, if 
somebody's deviant act is performed, the first thing that happens is everyone talks about it, and then 
the reputa=on of that person plummets, and that person is really eager to repair their reputa=on, makes 
amends, and then the society goes back on and even keel. There's language and regula=on and social 
control are all wrapped up in one bundle, and presumably that's in part what evolved primordially. 

TD: Right, and with respect to us, in some ways you think about it, you can't do that if you can't 
represent past experiences, future possibili=es, and what the experience of individuals might be. If you 
can't represent those things, gossip or any kind of issues about trustworthiness, and so on, become very, 
very difficult to represent. Not impossible.  You can have examples. You can observe a bad interac=on. 
You can avoid those individuals, but those are all =ed to specific instances. The ques=on is, you can say, 
“Oh, I know this guy's got a habit of ac=ng this way." We actually act that way oSen=mes without ever 
talking about it, but with language we're able to also distribute it. 

DSW: There's no ques=on that language vastly enhances it, and if you see in examples from modern life, 
the degree to which your reputa=on can follow you around. I'm reminded in Victorian era, when you're a 



sailor on a ship, and then you want to get on another ship for the next voyage, if you don't got a le`er 
from the captain, forget about it.  

TD: We do that with businesses hiring.


